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Help our school win a share of £12,000 by supporting us in the Express & Star Cash for Schools 
competition. 
 
All you have to do is collect as many tokens as possible which will appear every day in the Express 
& Star newspaper until Saturday 2nd April 2022.  You can pick up a copy at your local newsagent or 
supermarket. 
 
The five schools with the most tokens collected per pupil, will walk away with a cash prize.  The 
first placed school with the most tokens collected per pupil will scoop a whooping £5,000,          
followed by £3,000 for second, £2,000 for third and then two £1,000 awards, which will be        
presented to the fourth and fifth place schools. 

 
 
 
 
 
      
     Important Announcement 
 
This Saturday, March 19th, there will be a special SCHOOL BONUS token appearing in the Express 
& Star, the SCHOOL BONUS token will count as 10 TOKENS!! 
 
Encourage family, friends, and neighbours to collect tokens on behalf of our school.  
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Local Elections—Thursday 5th May 2022 

       Due to the Local Elections school will be closed for all pupils on 

Thursday 5th May as we are a Polling Station.  



Friday 25th March     Year 3—The Stone Age Experience Day 

Friday 8th April 2022     Last Day of Term 

Monday 25th April 2022    First Day of Term 

Monday 2nd May 2022    May Day Bank Holiday—School Closed 

Thursday 5th May 2022    Whole School Closed for Voting  

W/C Monday 9th May     SATs Week for Year 6 

Friday 13th May      Year 2 Trip—The Black Country Museum 

Tuesday 17th May 2022    Reception Trip to Bishops Wood 

Friday 27th May 2022     Break up for Half Term 

Monday 6th June 2022    Return to School 

Wednesday 8th June 2022    Year 1 Trip—National Sea Life Centre 

Wednesday 20th July 2022    End of Year 

Thursday 21st July 2022    School Closed to pupils-Teacher Training (INSET) 

Friday 22nd July 2022     School Closed to all—Queen’s Jubilee 

School Uniform:  We are now taking school uniform orders.  If you would like to order 

any uniform please place your order via the School Money app by  Wednesday 23rd         

March.  Any orders placed after this date will not be ordered till next half term.   

Thank you 

School Lunches:  Our catering providers have advised us that due to the implantation of Natasha’s Law all 
meals have to be booked in advance.  The kitchen will not cater for children whose meal has not been booked 
by 10am.  Our online system allows you to book until midnight the night before, if you are unable to book 
online please ensure that you ring the school office by 10am.  The office staff will then book a meal for your 
child.  

Please be aware that if your child does not have a packed lunch or a meal booked by 10am, the office staff will 

call parents/carers and ask them to bring a packed lunch to school.  

SATs Week:   Year 6 have their SATs week commencing 9th May.  It is really       

important that all Year 6 children are in on time and well rested for that week.  As 

with any other day, can you please make sure your child has had a good nights 

sleep and eaten breakfast before they arrive to school.  



FAMILY SUPPORT UPDATE  
 
 
Foodbank Appeal  
 

As I mentioned in a previous update, we are now Foodbank voucher providers. If you are 
struggling with the increase in food and fuel prices then please contact me, as I may be able to 
help with food vouchers and some helpful advice.  
We have decided to support the Foodbank by taking part in their ‘80 Can Challenge’ and we 
would like to collect at least 80 items for them during Lent. I have attached a flyer with more 
details. If you would like to contribute, then please place the items in the large bag in the 
school office or send them into class with your child. The last date for contributing will be 1st 
April.  
  
Easter Egg Appeal  
 

Santa’s Black Country Toy Appeal charity have decided to collect Easter Eggs this year for those 
families who are unable to buy an egg for their children. I have attached a flyer with more   
details. If you would like to donate an egg, then please contribute in the same manner as the 
food above. The last date will be 1st April. If you will struggle to purchase eggs for your         
children, then please let me know and I may be able to refer you to the charity for support.  
  
 Parenting Courses   
 

We would like to run a Triple P parenting session which addresses sibling conflict and how to 
manage fighting and aggression. If you are interested in attending, please contact me via    
family@belle-vue.dudley.sch.uk. Once we have enough interest we will look at possible dates 
which suit those interested.  
 
Support for Parents/Carers of Children with SEND 
 

It has been lovely to welcome new members into our support group on a Tuesday morning. If 

you would like to join us, just contact me and I can provide you with more details. 

The parents who currently attend are already busy supporting each other and thinking of ways 

to help other parents. They have created a collection of folders on Google Drive with many 

resources and places which provide advice and support. If you would like the link to the 

Google Drive collection, please let me know. 

They have also found this fantastic website which provides a range of resources for various 

issues parents may encounter with children. 

https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/downloads 
Some of the parents have enrolled on some free courses through this website to help them 

understand more about their child’s needs. 

https://theskillsnetwork.com/  

mailto:family@belle-vue.dudley.sch.uk
https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/downloads
https://theskillsnetwork.com/


 

 

WORLD AUTISM ACCEPTANCE WEEK 

28th March - 3rd April 2022 
 
One in 100 people are on the autism spectrum and there are around 700,000 autistic 
adults and children in the UK. We have many children on the autistic spectrum in our 
school and the parents in our support group would like to spread awareness and          
acceptance via this newsletter as part of Autism Acceptance Week. 
They have put the following information together and would like to take this opportunity 
to also express what it is like to have autism or be a parent of a child with autism. 
 
The National Autistic Society are now in their 60th year of providing support,    
guidance and advice to, as well as campaigning for, the autistic community.  
This year, they’re stepping up towards ACCEPTANCE, so that the focus is on the    
autistic individuals, and they are all celebrated. The following websites provide lots 
of information about autism. 
 
National Autistic Society: www.autism.org.uk 
NHS: www.nhs.uk  

 

Tickets can also be purchased from the following link for the Autism Show at the 

NEC in June. As well as having lots of stalls selling fantastic resources, there are 

many speakers passing on a wealth of knowledge. 

https://birmingham.autismshow.co.uk/  

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.autism.org.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C5c909572c1834bc0863b08da06b288f8%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637829661117651497%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMz
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C5c909572c1834bc0863b08da06b288f8%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637829661117651497%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBT
https://birmingham.autismshow.co.uk/


I wonder when people look 
Are you curious or nosey? 

If only they knew 
Our life is far from rosey! 

 
It’s hard as a Mom, 

When nothing you do is right. 
And everything you say 

Is met with a fight. 
 

Oh she’s just misbehaving 
It’s just boundaries she needs… 
That’s not her though, you see 

In fact, it’s Special Needs. 
 

So when she’s really struggling 
And you find yourself thinking wow 

Spare a thought for Mom and 
Daughter 

That’s Autism taking a bow 
 

There’s a whole entire Spectrum 
Of amazing boys and girls 
They’re full of possibilities 
My daughter. My world. 

As a child, and growing up, I never fit in, I always felt the odd 
one out, I had few friendship groups, but never felt I clicked 
into place with any of them. I was a very anxious child and 

could not cope if teachers shouted, or things in school 
changed. 

After school, I started college, which was a disaster, and I 
ended up in a deep depression, seeing my peers getting jobs 

on the side and I was struggling to keep up with the       
workload and the social expectations. I ended up dropping 
out and getting a job. I was put on antidepressants, which 
took the edge off my depression and anxiety, but a lot of 

things that were easy for everyone else were such hard work 
for me, and would leave me exhausted and burnt out. 

With the rise of social media, I found it much easier to make 
and keep friends online, as there comes little social             

expectations from this, and I can stay in my home, my safe 
place. It was one of these friends who suggested I perhaps 

am autistic. How I laughed at this. 
I did then start reading a little more about autism, and a lot 
of things made sense to me. But still, I couldn't be autistic, 

could I? 
After another medication change, I bought it up with my GP 

that I thought we might just be treating symptoms of    
something else, rather than "just" depression and anxiety 

and she agreed, and I tentatively mentioned autism, and she 
said she didn't know why she hadn't thought of that before, 

and it made complete sense to her. 
I have recently been diagnosed with ADHD, and am awaiting 

an official autism diagnosis, the waiting lists have been long, 

but it feels better to have answers, and to now be more 

aware of things, and I'm also learning to be more gentle with 

myself, and know that I'll need time to recover after large 

social events, and I'm slowly finding my people in real life 

who I can be my genuine self around, without having to 

wear the social mask. 

World Autism Acceptance Week 
     28 March – 3 April 2022  







Friday 11th March myself and 7 boys attended a football tournament at the Wolves Indoor Dome. We had a great afternoon and everybody 

played brilliant. We won one game, drew two games and unfortunately lost one game. We didn’t make it through to the next stages but we all 

took part, represented the school respectfully and did our best. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have two upcoming matches! we have our next league game here at home against Fairhaven on Monday 21st March and another match 

on Monday 28th March at Alder Coppice School. These two matches the teams have been picked on high abilities. 

 

Year 4&5 started their after-school clubs on Friday and Wednesday. All children have had a fantastic time with myself and Mr Hughes and they 

look forward to their next sessions. 

 

There are spaces still available for 4W After School Club on a Wednesday 3:30-4:30. This will start week commencing 09/05/22. If your child 

would like to attend please see the office to add their names to the list. 

 

Please make sure your children have brought back their PE kit as we are having children who do not have their kit for PE in school. All chil-

dren need to have a pair of pumps and trainers in school, as it is not safe for children to be doing PE in their school shoes. Unless their kit is 

dirty or wet please can we keep kits in school. 

 

Indoor and outdoor kit needs to be in school every week as we will be doing as much PE outside as we can. Children are also able to wear 

coats, gloves, hats, snoods or scarfs if this wish too. It is essential that all children have trainers to wear outdoors as school shoes are not 

permitted and pumps are not ideal.  

 

* Indoor PE kit: white t-shirt, red short and pumps. 

* Outdoor PE kit: Black/Navy or Grey joggers, hoodie or jacket, white t-shirt and trainers. 

If they attend after school clubs and go home in their PE kits please ensure PE kits are returned.   

PE days for the children; 

Year 1 PE days – Tuesday afternoon and Friday morning. 

Year 2 PE days – Wednesday morning and Friday afternoon. 

Year 3 PE days – Monday morning and Tuesday morning. 

Year 4 PE days – Thursday afternoon and Friday afternoon. 

Year 5 PE days – Wednesday afternoon and Friday afternoon.  

Year 6 PE days – Monday morning, Thursday morning  








